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Minutes

	Meeting:
	Parents Associations Consultation Group
	Date:
	15 October 2015

	Location:
	Ground floor conference room, SACE Board of South Australia
	Time:
	 9.15 – 10.30am


	 No.
	Item

	1
	Attendees

Neil McGoran, Chief Executive, SACE Board of South Australia (Chair)
Ann Bliss, Federation of Catholic School Parent Communities (SA)

Jenice Zerna, SA Association of School Parent Clubs Inc.

Lisa Hunt, Isolated Children’s Parents Association (via telephone)  

Hassan Mekawy, Manager, Professional Learning and Networks, SACE Board of SA

Daniel Dew, Media and Communications Coordinator, SACE Board of SA

Susan Lohmeyer, Executive Coordinator, SACE Board of SA (Executive Officer)
Apologies
Andrew Green, Manager, Communications, SACE Board of SA

Jan Raymond, Executive Manager, School Assessment Services, SACE Board of SA

Frankie Rodney, SA Association of State School Organisations Inc.



	2
	Confirmation of agenda and Minutes of the last meeting 

The agenda was confirmed with no change. The minutes of the last meeting held on 18 August 2015 were accepted without change. 
The action items were reported against:
1. Ann Bliss to provide further information (on resources developed by the Federation for parents):

Ann tabled a number of resources developed by the Federation designed to empower parents in their engagement with their child’s educational journey:

· Parent / Teacher Interviews in Secondary school: An Essential Conversation
· Student Reports: Information for Parents/Carers

· Parent – Teacher Communication: The Essential Conversation

· A Suggested Grievance Process for Parents/Carers

· Family Support during Year 12: What works and why does it matter?

All of these resources are available on the Federation’s website. 

Ann also tabled a summary of the outcomes of a survey undertaken by the Federation of Year 12 student feedback on family support: what it is important, what works best.  

Ann reported on an interview undertaken with Virginia Grantham (Nazareth College) which will appear in the Federation newsletter. Virginia is a champion for students and advocates strongly for SACE completion by all students. Her experience and knowledge of how to empower parents and school communities to engage in the education journey is an excellent resource for parents.

2. Andrew Green to contact Anne Kibble re SACE Board participation in the Parents in Education Week, 19 – 23 October. 
The SACE Board will be making a presentation at the Parents in Education Week, designed to “demystify” the SACE for parents. 


	3
	Discussion items 
3.1  End of year result procedures - update 
· All schools and students have been advised of the early release of SACE results this year – 8.30am on Tuesday 15 December.
· Students will be able to access their results online prior to the release of paper results. This means they will need to have their PIN ready and be aware of how to access their results on the SACE website. 

· The early release will allow more time for schools and the SACE Board to deal with any issues or questions that arise.

· Students located in regional areas who do not have access to the internet at home will be able to go to their school to access their results. 

· The new arrangements will be communicated to schools again prior to the end of the year. A reminder to students to reset their PIN as necessary was sent out recently. 

· All of the accompanying information that is sent with paper results will be available on the SACE website. A SATAC officer will also be available at the SACE Board during the results release week to respond to any queries. 

ACTION: Parents’ association representatives to post a reminder to students to have their PIN reset as necessary on their respective association websites. 

3.2 Research Project re-submission
· It will now be possible for students who have failed to achieve a C- for their Research Project, and who will therefore not gain the SACE, to re-submit their Research Project following results release and before the end of the clerical check period (end February). 
· Such students (and their school) will be contacted by the SACE Board following results release and supported to achieve the standard necessary to successfully re-submit their Research Project and achieve the SACE. The number of students for whom this new arrangement will be available is likely to be small; In 2014 there were 27 students who missed out on the SACE only because they did not meet the C- standard for the Research Project.  
3.3 Modified SACE – progress report
· In responding to its legislative imperative for a single SACE, achievable by all, the Board developed the Modified SACE, which allows students with an intellectual disability to achieve the SACE using the same completion pattern as all other students, but with modified standards. 
· Currently, the certificate issued to students completing the SACE using Modified subjects carries the wording, “This student has completed the requirements of the SACE using Modified subjects designed for students with an intellectual disability.”

· This wording has been the impetus for a conciliation conference held under the auspices of the EEO Commission. A parent held the view that the wording which references a student’s intellectual disability unfairly labels the student and is discriminatory.

· The Board has been considering the two questions: Is the wording discriminatory? Is the wording necessary? 

· The Board has since sought Crown advice to establish whether or not the wording is discriminatory under legislation; it has confirmed its policy position that regardless of the outcome of that advice, the wording that references a student’s intellectual disability is not necessary.

· Following receipt of Crown advice, the Board will be asked to approve (at its October meeting) the removal of the reference to intellectual disability on both the SACE parchment and the Record of Achievement, and the inclusion on the Record of Achievement for all students a link to a description of the policies and procedures governing SACE completion, which includes Modified SACE subjects, as well as recognition of VET, the granting of status, etc. 
· Following the Board’s approval, a further meeting with the parent will be held to finalise the conciliation process. New parchments / RoAs will be issued to any student who requests this. 

3.4 Professional learning – progress report
· Australian Curriculum: workshops have been held for teachers in both regional and metropolitan areas to explain how the new content has been integrated into SACE Board-accredited subjects. Similar workshops will also be held again in the New Year for new teachers and teachers new to teaching English/Mathematics.  Integrating the new content has also provided an opportunity for subject renewal. 

· The workshops also provide an opportunity for discussion and collegial planning, i.e. the best “fit” between a particular Australian Curriculum subject and type of learner. 

· Institute of Educational Assessors (IEA): over 1,000 teachers/educators have accessed the professional learning delivered by the IEA since its inception at the start of 2015, either via the Certified Educational Assessor course (designed for individuals) or the Assessment for Educators course (designed for groups). 
· Feedback has been positive, with individuals indicating both the professional and personal benefits of undertaking the learning. Teachers are able to count the learning towards post-graduate studies in Education, the AITSL (Australian Institute for Teaching and School Leadership) standards, as well as the requisite professional development hours required for teacher registration. 
· In addition, the IEA provides opportunities for educators to exchange ideas and learning in the collegiate context in which the professional learning is delivered, which can be put into practice back in the classroom.  

· The IEA is now exploring options for delivery to primary schools, based on feedback from teachers keen to access the training on offer. It is also hoped that more training workshops will be delivered in rural/regional areas. Fifteen schools in the Northern Territory have committed to training workshops in 2016; training will also be delivered to one of the SACE International colleges in Malaysia in the New Year. 
3.5 Research Project Student Expo
· Approximately 4,000 students attended this year’s Research Project Expo held over two days (12 – 13 August).
· 121 student exhibitors from both rural and metropolitan schools attended; in addition organisations including TAFE SA, the universities, the SA Library and Museum and the Association of Research Project Teachers were also represented. 
· The SACE Board made its first foray into social media, launching its Twitter account prior to the expo. Fifty-two tweets were sent over the two days of the expo to raise awareness and promote the event. 
· Periscope technology was also used – this allows film video to be streamed for up to 24 hours via Twitter. 
· Changes this year were based on feedback from the 2014 expo, including having a stronger peer-to-peer focus and providing schools with preparatory information (including a video) in order to assist students arrive at the expo armed with some understanding of the requirements of the Research Project. This resource has been designed for use in future years as well. 
· Feedback from this year’s expo is now being collated to inform preparations for the 2016 event. 
3.6 Senior Secondary Australian Curriculum – update 
· Content for the history, science and geography subjects in the Australian Curriculum is now being written. It is hoped to have these subjects ready for consultation by February 2016, and accredited by the Accreditation, Recognition and Certification Committee by June 2016. 
· Stage 1 Mathematics and English Australian Curriculum subjects will be rolled out in 2016. This represents a major transition for teachers as they deliver the new subjects, attend workshops on the new suite of history, science and geography subjects, and prepare for implementation of Stage 2 English and Mathematics subjects. 

3.7 Communication and engagement with school communities 
· A letter to principals will be sent out next week, with a focus on end of year procedures leading up to results release. 

· The latest SACE News has also been sent out to school subscribers. 

· A request has also been sent out to schools for student stories to provide to media outlets, designed to highlight SACE success and the value of the certificate. Any similar stories that the parents’ associations can provide will be very welcome. 
· The up-coming Parents in Education Week will present an opportunity to highlight the SACE: in particular the value of the SACE as an internationally recognised qualification that is the equal or better of any other.  

ACTION: Parents’ association representatives to forward any student stories to Daniel Dew for possible media use. ( Daniel.dew@sa.gov.au ) 
3.8 Parents in Education Week, 19 – 23 October
· The inaugural event will hold sessions for parents / school communities, and will cover the “learning journey” from pre-school through to senior secondary, highlighting the “connection points” between schools and parents along that pathway. Hopefully this event will be the first of many. 
· A panel session will be held on Wednesday 21 October, including the Minister, principals from each sector, school administrators, and the DECD Chief Executive. Questions will be presented to panellists, which will provide an opportunity for the SACE to be highlighted, especially in the context of its values of high equity (SACE for all) and high quality. 

· A “live” link to the forum will enable regional schools/parents to participate.     
ACTION: Daniel Dew to provide questions for the forum to Ann Bliss.

ACTION: Ann Bliss to provide the forum link to Lisa Hunt. 
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	Any Other Business  
Jenice Zerna queried whether the Chief Executive had contact with parents of students during his recent study trip to China. 
The Chief Executive indicated that although he had no personal contact with parents, their expectations were very clear – they generally want their (usually single) child to achieve excellent results in their schooling prior to gaining a place at a top university. Gradually, there is a sense that the importance of developing skills for university study is an important aspect of school preparation. 

Jenice also expressed thanks for the group and the opportunity to meet and discuss issues of mutual interest and importance. 

Membership for 2016
The Executive Coordinator will write to the associations seeking confirmation of membership in 2016. Meetings will continue to be held once a term, unless members indicate the need for additional meetings. 
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	Close  
The meeting closed at 10.30am. 
Date of Distribution 
Date of distribution: 15 October 2015
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